
 
 
 
 
  May 11, 2005 
Ms. Deborah Jordan, Director 
Air Management Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency  
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
This is to advise you that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is proposing 
a minor revision to the following Major Facility Review Permit pursuant to 
Application 10492:   
 
    Type of  
 Plant # Plant Name   Address City  Operation  
 A7034 Shore Terminals  2801 Waterfront Road Receiving, Storing 
     Martinez, CA  94553  and Shipping of 
            Petroleum Products  
 
The purpose of this revision is to add two new gasoline internal floating roof tanks 
with 8.4 million gallons capacity each.  This revision was reviewed under District 
Applications #10493.  To add these sources, the following sections were revised or 
added: 

• Table IIA - Permitted Sources 
• Table IV-L - Source Specific Applicable Requirements 
• Section VI - Schedule A of Condition # 1253 revised to change the total POC 

emissions for the whole facility from 67.146 to 71.426 tons per calendar year. 
• Section VI - Condition # 21829 added for S-79 and S-80, Internal Floating 

Roof Tanks 
• Table VII-L - Applicable Limits and Compliance Monitoring Requirements 
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The following corrections and changes were also made: 

• The standard portions of the permit have been updated. 
• The dates of various BAAQMD and SIP rules have been updated or corrected. 
• Various corrections of grammar and permit format were made. 
• The bases for some conditions cited in Section IV, Source-Specific Applicable 

Requirements, were corrected to reflect the correct bases in Section VI, Permit 
Conditions. 

• The full language of SIP requirements is on EPA Regions 9’s website was add 
to Tables IV – Source Specific Applicable Requirements. 

 
Also, additional changes have been made to the permit to make it conform to the current format and 
various minor corrections have been made. 
 
The District has made a preliminary decision to issue the Minor Revision to the Major Facility Review 
permit, but the final decision on the permit issuance will consider EPA comments on this preliminary 
decision. 
 
Enclosed for your information are copies of the proposed permit and the statement of basis.  If you 
have any questions regarding this project, please call Steve A. Hill, Permit Evaluation Manager, at 
(415) 749-4673, fax (415) 749-5030. 
 
      Very truly yours, 
 
 

      Signed by Jack P. Broadbent  
 Jack P. Broadbent 
  Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer 
SAH:BFC:myl 
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